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Thursday 11th April 
This evening we welcome Chris Humby, from the 
Bishopstoke History Society, with his talk on the 
“Itchen Navigation”- an unseen & unheard history of 
the River. 

Society Library 
Alan Howarth has asked if anyone could volunteer to 
take over the Society Library. It entails bringing along 
an assortment of books & other publications, that the 
Society has accumulated, to the meeting and making a 
note of who wishes to take a book away with them. No 
pressure, just a service that members would appreciate. 

Proposed Boat Gathering 
Just a reminder of the proposed Boat Gathering for 
boaters in the Napton / Braunston area. 
2010 was our last informal gathering at Flecknoe and 
Braunston held over the weekend of the early May 
bank holiday. 

Providing there is enough interest the event could be 
repeated this year. This is not an organised event, just a 
small number of boat owners joining up for a casual 
get-together. 
If any members with boats moored in that area would 
like to join in, could they please contact me as soon as 
possible. 

What May Meeting? 
No MAY Meeting as the hall may be commandeered 
for Elections. 

June Meeting 
At our meeting on 6th June, Nick Grundy will be 
talking and showing pictures about the preparations 
and his exciting trip when, in his narrow boat “Beatty,” 
he took part in the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee 
celebrations on the River Thames. 
Come and learn about the event that the BBC didn’t 
show you! 

Alan Rose 

Chairman’s Column 

The Canal & River Trust recently sought an 
amendment to the Growth & Infrastructure Bill which 
it believes undermines planning protections to its 
2,000-mile network of historic waterways. 
Waterway related land of which Canal & River Trust is 
trustee under the Waterways Infrastructure Trust is in 
part Statutory Undertaker Land and in part Open Space 
land for the purposes of the Planning Act 2008. 
This Act provides, amongst other things, that where an 
order granting development consent made under that 
Act authorises compulsory acquisition of Statutory 
Undertaker Land, Open Space (essentially land used 
for public recreation) or land held by the National 
Trust inalienably, and the owner objects to the 
compulsory acquisition, the order shall be subject to 
special parliamentary procedure. 
The Growth and Infrastructure Bill, currently 
proceeding through Parliament, amends the Planning 
Act 2008 to remove this provision for special 
parliamentary procedure for any statutory undertaker 
land and for any open space but preserves the provision 
where the National Trust objects to compulsory 
acquisition of land it holds inalienably 
The Trust has written to the Government setting out its 
objections to the Bill, and requesting that the same 
protection be given to its canals and rivers as that 
afforded to land held by the National Trust. 
The Trust is very concerned that provisions in the Bill 
put the unique public assets which it cares for, and the 
public benefit they deliver, at significant risk. The 
provisions of the Bill provide that they will be treated 
in planning terms significantly less favourably than 
National Trust land held inalienably (that includes 
historic waterways) and yet the value of each to the 
nation are the same regardless of the different 
trusteeship. 

The Government has gone on record to reassure the 
Canal & River Trust that its waterways will not be 
detrimentally affected by changes in the Growth & 
Infrastructure Bill. 
The statement came after a meeting between the 
Minister and representatives of the Trust and Inland 
Waterways Association, and followed impassioned 
arguments in the House of Lords from Lords Hodgson, 
Faulkner and Adonis. 
Minister for Department for Communities and Local 
Government (DCLG) Baroness Hanham 
acknowledged “that the Trust carries out a vital role in 
the preservation of the heritage of our inland 
waterways” and set out the protections the Government 
believes the waterways have outside the Bill, but 
declined to include an amendment proposed by Lord 
Hodgson on behalf of the Trust. 
Commenting on the news, the Trust’s legal director, 
Nigel Johnson, said: “We are disappointed that the 
Government could not support the amendment, given 
that it was wholly within the letter and spirit of the 
Settlement of the waterways into trust on behalf of the 
nation that the Government implemented less than 12 
months ago. Notwithstanding the assurances from the 
Minister on the floor of the House, we will keep a 
close eye on how matters develop in practice to see 
whether or not the Trust is detrimentally affected by 
the loss of this important protection. 
"We are particularly grateful for the strong level of 
cross party support from peers, MPs and the IWA. 
They have shown again that the waterways have 
friends both inside and outside Parliament who will be 
ready to rally to their support if they are under threat.” 
The Trust is now writing to Baroness Hanham to 
reiterate its position and will monitor the impact of the 
Act closely once it comes into force. 

CRT’s call for planning protections for waterways 

For a transcript of the Lords debate see: www.theyworkforyou.com/lords/?id=2013-03-12a.226.2#g232.0 
http://canalrivertrust.org.uk/news-and-views/news 

21 January and 14 March 2013 

www.theyworkforyou.com/lords/?id=2013-03-12a.226.2#g232.0
http://canalrivertrust.org.uk/news-and-views/news 
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Time Organiser Details Contact  

The following is a list of waterway events taking place within 
approximately 50 miles of Southampton. Whilst every effort is made to 
ensure the correctness of this information, please check with the listed 
contact who will be glad to confirm and supply further details. 

Recently, OS grid references and/or postcodes have been added (where 
known but not guaranteed) to aid location of the event. 
If YOU know of an event taking place that should be in this list then 
please contact the editor. 

Waterways Diary 

Thu 11 Apr 2012 
7.45pm 

Southampton 
CS 

Chris Humby of the Bishopstoke History Society will talk on “The Itchen 
Navigation” an unseen & unheard history of the River. Chilworth Parish 
Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. (SU410184). 
NB Please note the change of date to second Thursday of the month. 

Angela Rose: 02380 675312 Email: 
alanjrose@btinternet.com 

Tue 16 Apr 2013 
7.45pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT (Reading Br) 

'Life and Times of the Miller of Mapledurham' by Mildred Cookson. Joint 
meeting with local IWA branch. The Grange Free Church Hall, Circuit Lane, 
Southcote, Reading, RG30 3HD (SU691719). Entry £2.50. 

John or Pam Swift: 01189 415540 Email: 
swift.john21@gmail.com 

Wed 17 Apr 2013 
8.00pm 

Basingstoke CS “The Wendover Arm of the Grand Union Canal” with Ray Orth, Assistant 
Restoration Director of the Wendover Arm Trust. Parish Pavilion, 
Recreation Ground, Station Road, Chobham, GU24 8AZ (SU974615). 

David Millet: 01252 617364 Email: 
d.millett7@ntlworld.com 

Thu 18 Apr 2013 
7.30pm 

IWA Salisbury 
Group 

“The Hereford and Gloucester Canal, Past, Present & Future” by Dick Skeet 
who will talk about the history of this canal, the progress of restoration and 
the hopes for the future. The Green Dragon, Old Road, Alderbury, Salisbury, 
Wilts, SP5 3AR. (SU182275) 

Ron & Myra Glover: 01722 710322 Email: 
glover.3@btinternet.com  Jon Van de Geer: 
01722 412841  

Thu 18 Apr 2013 
7.30pm 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

“How the Wey & Arun Canal is being Restored” - speaker TBA. The 
Radstock Working Mens’ Club, Radstock, BA3 3EP. (ST688547) 

Derrick Hunt: 01225 863066 Email: 
derrickjohnhunt@btinternet.com 

Sun 21 Apr 2013 
10.00am 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

Walk: Carrying Coals to Dundas - 6. Midford to Monkton Combe . Sixth of a 
series of walks to cover the length of the Northern Branch of the S.C.C. 
from Paulton to Dundas. Meet: Brassknocker Canal Centre car park BA2 
7JD (ST782621) 

Mike Chapman: 01225 426948 Email: 
mike@chapman76.fsnet.co.uk 

Tue 23 Apr 2013 
10.00am 

Wey & Arun CT One mile circular guided walk along canal towpath and through village of 
Loxwood to include visit to Brewhurst Mill. Cost £4, limit of 20 walkers - 
please book. Canal Centre, Loxwood, West Sussex, RH14 0RD (TQ041311) 

Canal Centre: 01403 753999 Email: 
canalcentre@weyandarun.co.uk Web: 
www.weyandarun.co.uk 

Wed 24 Apr 2013 
7.45pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT (Newbury 
Br) 

Branch AGM, to be followed by a discussion about the Trust’s future 
strategy lead by the new chairman, Rob Dean. Stone Building, Newbury 
Wharf, RG14 5AS. (SU473672) 

Graham Smith: Tel: 01635 580356 Email: 
GrahamV.Smith@btinternet.com 

Sat 27 Apr 2013 
11.00am 

Wey & Arun CT Small Boat Rally at Gun’s Mouth, Shalford (junction of River Wey and the 
Wey & Arun Canal). Launch from the garden at Bridge End, Somerswey, 
Shalford GU4 8EQ (TQ000463). Further details and entry form on website. 

John Taylor-Cram: 023 92 250463 Email: 
tractor1936@btinternet.com  Web:   
http://www.weyandarun.co.uk/ 

Thu 2 May 2013 Southampton 
CS 

There will be no meeting this month. Angela Rose: 02380 675312 Email: 
alanjrose@btinternet.com 

Thu 16 May 2013 
7.30pm 

IWA Salisbury 
Group 

“Narrow Boats to Norway” by Clive & Jill Field. The Green Dragon, Old Road, 
Alderbury, Salisbury, Wilts, SP5 3AR. (SU182275) 

Ron & Myra Glover: 01722 710322 Email: 
glover.3@btinternet.com  Jon Van de Geer: 
01722 412841  

Sun 19 May 2013 
10.00am 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

Open Day - Timsbury & Paulton Basins. Guided walks around the area. 
Parking: Top of Hanham Lane (ST656570) or near Goosard Bridge 
(ST654576) (do not obstruct access to the Sewage Works).  

Tony Yates: 07748 113832 

Wed 22 May 2013 
10.00am 

Wey & Arun CT 2½ mile circular guided walk along canal towpath and through village of 
Loxwood to include visit to Brewhurst Mill. Cost £4, limit of 20 walkers - 
please book. Canal Centre, Loxwood, West Sussex, RH14 0RD (TQ041311) 

Canal Centre: 01403 753999 Email: 
canalcentre@weyandarun.co.uk Web: 
www.weyandarun.co.uk 

Tue 4 Jun 2013 
7.00pm 

Wilts & Berks 
CT 

Circular guided canal walk taking in the Wantage branch and part of main 
line between Grove and East Challow - distance about 3 miles and 2 hours. 
Start: The Sack House, Wantage Wharf, Mill Street, Wantage, OX12 9GW 
(SU396881). Donation of £2 appreciated. Wear suitable clothes /footwear. 

Brian Stovold: 07946524928  Email: 
brian.stovold@wbct.org.uk 

Thu 6 Jun 2013 
7.45pm 

Southampton 
CS 

Nick Grundy will talk about preparing for the Thames Diamond Jubilee 
Pageant and about taking his narrow boat Beatty on the event itself.  

Angela Rose: 02380 675312 Email: 
alanjrose@btinternet.com 

Fri 7 - Sun 9 Jun 
2013 

The Child Beale 
Trust 

Beale Park Boat Show, Beale Park, Lower Basildon, Reading, Berkshire, 
RG8 9NW (SU621780) 

Boat Show team: 0118 9767498  Email: 
boatshowadmin@bealepark.co.uk  Web: 
www.bealeparkboatshow.co.uk 

Sun 9 Jun 2013 Wey & Arun CT 41st Annual Poddle (Sponsored Walk - up to 15 miles). Starting from 
Brinsbury Campus, beside the A29, 2 miles south of Billingshurst (RH20 
1DL) (TQ067223) between 9am and 10.30am. Details and sponsorship 
form: www.weyandarun.co.uk/poddle/poddle2013/PoddleForm2013.pdf 

Joanne and Kevin Holcombe: 01483 
418195 Email: poddle@weyandarun.co.uk  

Tue 11 Jun 2013 
7.00pm 

Wilts & Berks 
CT 

Circular guided canal walk from Childrey Village Hall, Childrey, OX12 9UA 
(SU361875). About 2 hours. Donation of £2 appreciated. Wear suitable 
clothes /footwear. 

Brian Stovold: 07946524928  Email: 
brian.stovold@wbct.org.uk 

Sat 15 Jun 2013 Reading Boro 
Council 

Reading Water Fest. On the River Kennet and in Forbury Gardens (RG1 
3BD) (SU718736). 

Tel: 0118 937 2771 

Sat 15 Jun 2013 
2.00pm 

Wilts & Berks 
CT 

Circular guided canal walk from Ardington Church, OX12 8QA (SU432883). 
Distance about 6 miles allow 3+ hours. Donation of £2 appreciated. Wear 
suitable clothes /footwear. 

Brian Stovold: 07946524928  Email: 
brian.stovold@wbct.org.uk 

Sun 16 Jun 2013 
10.00am 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

Walk: Carrying Coals to Dundas - 7. Monkton Combe to Dundas . Seventh 
of a series of walks to cover the length of the Northern Branch of the S.C.C. 
from Paulton to Dundas. Meet: Brassknocker Canal Centre car park BA2 
7JD (ST782621) 

Mike Chapman: 01225 426948 Email: 
mike@chapman76.fsnet.co.uk 

Continued on page 3 
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March Meeting 
Canal & River Trust with John Dodwell 

Our March meeting was about the Canal & River Trust (CRT) with 
John Dodwell who is a Trustee of CRT. This was a very interesting 
and well supported evening: we welcomed IWA members from 
Guildford & Reading, four former members, plus six local boaters 
who visited the Society website and had noticed our advertisements 
in the local papers. 
John gave a brief summary of his early years of canoeing on the 
Itchen, boating on the Thames and being involved in the early 
years of the IWA. 
Moving onto the Canal & River Trust, John detailed a variety of 
topics involving the management of some 2,000 miles of inland 
waterways and some 35,000 licensed boats. CRT is the third 
biggest property owner in the UK. It has 10,000 major structures 
requiring inspection each month. Plus all the departments needed 
for running a large organisation. 
John has kindly supplied a written copy of his talk which is now 
available on the Society’s website at: 
www.sotoncs.org.uk/archive/pdf/CRTJohnDodwell.pdf 
I outline briefly below the Questions and Answers that followed. 
You may find most of them are covered in John’s talk, as above. 
Non Compliant Continuous Moorers: Yes, the Trust do take 
enforcement measures. They also have noticed that in certain areas, 
i.e. at Uxbridge, that the local boaters have “self enforced” any 
boats not complying. 
Offside Vegetation: A seasonal job, an opportunity for volunteers 
through IWA & Waterways Recovery Group. 
New Marinas: For 100 new Marina berths, possibly 10 less online 
moorings. 
CRT Financial Future: A fifteen year Government Contract. On-
going talks with the Environment Agency and the Freight Advisory 
Group. 
ART at the Locks: “Poems” on lock gates, “Kid’s” murals, 

Advertising. Continuing a long connection with an Art programme, 
keeping people engaged. 
CRT and Restoration: CRT do supply free technical help to 
restoration projects as required. CRT are also involved in the 
implications of the HS2 new rail line. 
Finally, in light of the resignation of Robin Evans, John 
acknowledged that Robin had seen through a smooth transitional 
period from BWB to C&RT. 
To finish off the evening John brought slides, which he himself had 
not seen for many years: 
1956 on the Basingstoke Canal. 
1965 Harlow IWA, on the Leeds & Liverpool at Blackburn with 
Hugh McKnight. 
1966 Newbury: Hampton Marshall lock, restoration at Hampstead 
Lock, Lionel Munk (Maid Boats). 
1969 Site of the Black Country Museum, Welshpool, Droitwich 
Narrow Canal. 
On the Upper Avon: How to build a Lock!! and paint a bridge 
standing on planks (without a Health & Safety Officer in sight) Just 
below Denham Deep. 
1971 Regents Canal dock with water ways campaigner “Binky” 
Bush. 
Pictures of David Hutchings and other IWA supporters at various 
rallies and projects. 
These were all very interesting and John encouraged the audience 
to recognize any friends, acquaintances or family in these old 
slides. 
All to soon the evening ended as John was rushed to catch the 
London train. 

Angela Rose 

Continued from page 2 
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Time Organiser Details Contact  

Membership subscriptions for the year 2013/2014 are now due and I will be pleased to receive payment as soon as possible. Joint 
membership costs £25.00 whilst individual membership is £15.00 
If you are unable to attend the April meeting can you please send me a cheque at the address on the last page of this Newsletter. Thank 
you. 

Gill Herbert, Treasurer & Membership Secretary 

2013/2014 Annual Subscriptions 

Tue 18 Jun 2013 
7.00pm 

Wilts & Berks 
CT 

Industrial Archaeology in the centre of Wantage - guided tour starting at 
The Sack House, Wantage Wharf, Mill Street, Wantage, OX12 9GW 
(SU396881). Around 1.5 hours. Donation appreciated.  

Brian Stovold: 07946524928  Email: 
brian.stovold@wbct.org.uk 

Thu 20 Jun 2013 
10.00am 

Wey & Arun CT 3½ mile circular guided walk along canal towpath and through village of 
Loxwood to include visit to Brewhurst Mill. Cost £4, limit of 20 walkers - 
please book. Canal Centre, Loxwood, West Sussex, RH14 0RD (TQ041311) 

Canal Centre: 01403 753999 Email: 
canalcentre@weyandarun.co.uk Web: 
www.weyandarun.co.uk 

Sat 22 Jun 2013 Wey & Arun CT Arun Boat Rally. Starts at Pulborough slipway (RH20 2BJ) (TQ046184) at 
12pm. 

Trust office: 01403 752403 Email: 
office@weyandarun.co.uk 

Sun 23 Jun 2013 
10.00am - 
5.00pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT (Newbury 
Br) 

Newbury Waterways Festival at Victoria Park, Newbury, RG14 2DW 
(SU473673). 

Graham Smith: Tel: 01635 580356 Email: 
newbury.secretary@katrust.org.uk 

Tue 25 Jun 2013 
7.00pm 

Wilts & Berks 
CT 

Canal walk and exploration of the Grove Lock flight. Starts at layby off 
A338 between Oxford Lane and Grove Bridge, OX12 7NA (SU407902). 
About 2.5 miles, allow 2.5 hours. Donation of £2 appreciated. Wear 
suitable clothes /footwear. 

Brian Stovold: 07946524928  Email: 
brian.stovold@wbct.org.uk 

www.sotoncs.org.uk/archive/pdf/CRTJohnDodwell.pdf
mailto:brian.stovold@wbct.org.uk
mailto:canalcentre@weyandarun.co.uk
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President: 
Brian Evans. 

Chairman: 
Alan Rose, 33 Brackley Way, Totton, Hampshire SO40 3HP. Tel: 
02380 675312  Email: alanjrose@btinternet.com  

Secretary: 
Angela Rose, 33 Brackley Way, Totton, Hampshire SO40 3HP. 
Tel: 02380 675312  Email: alanjrose@btinternet.com  

Treasurer & Membership Secretary 
Gill Herbert, 25 Rosemoor Grove, Chandler’s Ford, Hampshire, 
SO53 1TB. Tel: 02380 262365. Email: p_herbert1@sky.com 

Committee: 
David Townley-Jones, Aelred and Sue Derbyshire, Gordon Osborn 

Newsletter Editor & Webmaster: 
Peter Oates, 39 Church Street, Nether Heyford, 
Northamptonshire, NN7 3LH. Tel: 01327 341798.  
Email: scs@sotoncs.org.uk 

Meetings: 
Normally 1st Thursday each month at 7.45pm (see Waterways 
Diary). Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. 
OS Grid Ref: SU410184. 

Society Website: 
http://www.sotoncs.org.uk 

SOUTHAMPTON CANAL SOCIET Y 
Established 1967 

The objectives of the Society are to foster interest in canals and inland waterways, to assist in their preservation, restoration and 
development, and to give practical help on waterway projects. 

January’s Photo Competition 

The picture on the left shows a bollard on the side of 
a Thames lock. It was the winning picture in the 
Photo Competition that was held at the January 
meeting. The winning photographer was committee 
member Gordon Osborn. Please accept our apologies 
for not including this image in an earlier issue of the 
Newsletter. 

Photo copyright © 2013 Gordon Osborn 

Four tons of rubbish 
Thanks to Ken and Margaret Froud from our Warwickshire branch for 
spotting this article in their local paper. They feel that “if you are looking 
for a couple of pushbikes, this is the place to come.” 
SO THIS is what has been lying at the bottom of our canal.. 
Twenty eight members of the Inland Waterways Association, Warwickshire 
Branch, took part in a clean-up of the Grand Union Canal at Leamington on 
Sunday. 
As well as the usual copious bottles and cans, a Christmas tree complete 
with baubles and stand was also bagged. 
The combined haul included 30 bicycles, more than 20 shopping trolleys 
and 20 bags of rubbish giving a total weight of about four tons. 
For further information visit our website at  
www.waterways.org.uk/warwickshire 

Leamington Courier, 9 February 2013 IWA members trawling for bicycles and trolleys 
Photo courtesy of Richard and Jackie Sanders 

Volunteers keep Brentford museum open 
One of London’s smallest museums, based in a Grade II Listed 
Toll House at Brentford Lock, is going to be opened every Friday 
by volunteers for the Canal & River Trust. 
Visitors will be able to find out about the history of the waterways 
and why Brentford Lock, at the junction between the Thames and 
the Grand Union Canal, played such an important role when 
London’s canals and rivers were a transport gateway to the rest of 
the world.  The Toll House dates from 1900s, when the building 
would have contained ledgers that recorded the type and weight of 

cargo passing through the lock. The boats would pay a toll on the 
cargo they carried. 
Debbie Vidler, London volunteer coordinator at the Canal & River 
Trust, said:  “The museum at the Toll House in Brentford offers a 
fascinating and intimate slice of waterways history for children and 
adults alike.” 
The Toll House will be open every Friday from 10am and 1pm. 

http://canalrivertrust.org.uk/news-and-views/news 7 March 2013 
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